Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting 
4:00 pm
Friday April 15, 2011 

Unit 3078 Aspen Grove
Directors present:

Bill Hoffman, Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton
Directors excused absent:
Jim Steeb
Others present:

Peter Miller – Camco, Ed Reagor

A conference call executive session was held at 4:05 pm with the directors in attendance and attorneys Bob Aune and Branden Bickel to discuss the status of the detention pond litigation. The executive session was adjourned at 5:00 pm. 
The meeting was called to order at 5:55 pm by President Thornton. 
Minutes of the January 14, 2011 were approved as presented.
The Board reviewed a draft of the March 2011 financial statements. It was noted on the March 31st balance sheet that the operating account had a balance of over $67,000 while the reserve account had a balance of over $498,000.  Assessments receivable on the balance sheet were over $20,000 while prepaid assessments were over $19,000. The November though March Profit & Loss Budget vs. Actual report showed operating expenses for the period exceeding operating income by over $58,000. This was largely due to legal, siding sealing/trim painting, retention pond expenses, and pathway snow removal expenses being over budget after the first five months of the Association’s fiscal year. 

The collection status on delinquent accounts was reviewed.
1. It was moved, seconded, and passed to write off the balance owed by the old owner of unit 3094. Window changes were made to the unit to reconcile the outstanding balance. 
2. It was moved, seconded, and passed to turn the balance owed by the owner of 3095 over to a collection agency.  
3. Mr. Steeb will be contacted regarding filing small claims against owners with balances over 90 days. It was moved, seconded, and passed to get more information on these accounts, consult with the Association’s accountant regarding writing them off as bad debt, and determine appropriate actions to take at the next board meeting. 
4. Withholding of Association privileges to motivate owners to make their assessment payments in a timely manner was discussed. It was recommended that CAMCO no longer issue parking permits or parking passes to owners with outstanding balances over 30 days. Henceforth all parking passes must have the unit number written on them in indelible ink when they are issued by the CAMCO office.   

The following Detention Pond and Water Runoff Issues were addressed:
1. Retention pond monitoring of the peizometers is being done on a monthly basis by Stantec Consulting.
2. The status reports from attorneys Auch and Bickel were given in the 4:00 pm executive session. 
3. It was moved, seconded, and passed to engage the Truckee office of attorneys Stoell Rives as co-counsel services for litigation at a cost not to exceed $15,000.
4. Mr. Thornton reported researching aspen tree experts to report and monitor the Association’s dying aspen grove from excessive water saturation related to the leaking detention pond. 
The following Winter/Spring maintenance items were discussed:

1. Snow removal of the parking lots by Al Pombo Inc. and pathways by Jorge Benuto has been considered good, but expensive, for the long and sometimes heavy winter that began in late November and continued into late March. 
2. Grounds clean-up of the common area will be done by the Camco maintenance crew as snow melt allows. 
3. Completion of siding staining and trim/fascia painting by Sierra Paint & Chemical will be done this summer. After budget review this summer it will be determined how much staining and trim painting will be done. 
4. An inventory of buried deck posts that support beams will be done when snow melt allows by Mr. Thornton and contractor Gerald Meng. Repairs and replacement will be done as needed. Areas requiring retaining wall installation to keep posts from being buried will be noted and wall construction will be addressed.
5. Asphalt pathway repairs, resurfacing, and the addition of steps in certain areas to reduce slope will be addressed in the spring/summer. Mr. Miller will work with Jerry Krug Jr. of Advanced Asphalt to identify areas for correction and secure an initial bid for asphalt work. 
6. Water intrusion at corners of siding and roof flashing will be identified in the spring/summer. It was recommended that a drawing of each building be made by the property manager and those areas most likely to experience ice dam formation be identified. Corrections will be made to the siding on an “as needed” basis by Meng Construction.  
7. Building meter room door replacement will be completed this spring/summer by Meng Construction. A replacement latch mechanism for the doors is still being researched. 
8. Scuppers will be extended further over the back stairways in the tower buildings to reduce the ice build-up on the stairs. Work will be done by Meng Construction this summer/fall. 

9. Installation of hand railings on the siding wall above tower building stairways three flights up will be done by either the Camco maintenance crew or Meng Construction this summer. 

The following Architectural Review Committee items were addressed:
1. CC&R rules enforcement and fine levying was reviewed. It was moved, seconded, and passed to add lamination of parking passes and lack of a parking pass to the list of fineable infractions. Homeowners will be taking responsibility for the issuance of the passes to their renters/guests and the ramifications of improper management of the parking policy. Violations of the policy may result in fining the unit owner and/or towing the vehicle without a proper parking pass displayed. 
2. Snow shed roofs performance was discussed. Mixed results were experienced depending on the exposure of the shed roof. The ribbing on the shed roofs seemed to keep snow from freely falling off. Smooth roofing with no ribs was installed at the corner of the two shed roofs on one unit to allow the snow to fall off without being held by the ribs. In general there was too much snow to tell if this was an effective solution. If it is determined that this works well in a normal snowfall year, flat stock will be installed in the corners of all the units shed roofs, leaving ribbed roofing on the ends. 
3. An inventory of utility closet doors requiring replacement will be done by the Camco maintenance supervisor this spring/summer. 
4. A list of approved items on decks and in common area was reviewed, edited, and finalized. It will be emailed to the ARC for final proofing before being sent to the membership at least 30 days in advance of the next Board of Directors meeting where comments will be heard from the membership prior to it being formally adopted.

5. Mr. Hoffman presented the Planning Committee report that included suggestions from the committee members on improvements. The suggestions were narrowed down to ten items for distribution to the membership in a poll to list the level of importance. The items to be considered include a 
a. monument sign installation on Northstar Drive, 
b. entrance signs on Silver Strike and Aspen Grove, 
c. pathway directional signs, 
d. walking trail signage to the Village, 
e. new building address signs, 
f. pathway resurfacing, 
g. stone around the light post bases or painting, 
h. tree planting, 
i. installation of Mutt Mitt dispensers, 
j. returning the bare parking lot to the natural habitat.  
The Northstar Security service contract was discussed. Tickets were written by the security patrolmen this winter but few vehicles were towed. It was requested that a list of the license plates of vehicles ticketed in the last two years be obtained. Mr. Miller reported that he is continuing to look for another company to provide security service, without a conflict of interest, to the Northstar Associations.
No homeowner comments were made on items not on the agenda.

The next meeting was set for 11:00 am Wednesday June 15, 2011 at Treasurer Reagor’s unit 3078.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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